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RENOVATIONS PLANNED FOR NATIONAL LANDMARK
LASALLE, Ill. – July 19, 2007 – The U.S. Department of Agriculture Rural Development has approved a loan guarantee of $500,000 to The Hegeler Carus Foundation.   


The funding the foundation received is part of Rural Development’s community facilities guaranteed loan program.  As part of the guaranteed program, Rural Development partners with a local lender and agrees to financially back a loan to the recipient.  The partnership with Rural Development reduces the risk sustained by the local lender who can in turn offer better loan terms to the borrower.    

The Hegeler Carus Foundation was established in 1995 to encourage and support cultural activities.  The foundation’s current facility is the Hegeler-Carus Mansion that was built in about 1874 by Edward Hegeler where his daughter and her husband, Paul Carus, resided.  The mansion currently serves as the primary location for the Hegeler Carus Foundation.

Loan funds will be used to renovate a second house that was built by Edward Hegeler for his oldest son and his family in 1903.  The house will be restored to what is believed to be near its original condition.  The newly restored house along with the original mansion will form The Hegeler Carus Museum complex.  The complex will be used as a public facility and will provide tours, concerts, meeting space, and receptions for the local community.  The existing facility is a national landmark.  When restoration is completed on the new facility, it will also be eligible for the National Register of Historic Places.
 “It is the mission of Rural Development to improve the quality of life of rural residents.   Sometimes this is achieved by looking to and investing in the future of a community,” said Douglas Wilson, State Director for Illinois Rural Development, “but there are times when we accomplish that by preserving the past.”
Rural Development offers a variety of direct and guaranteed rural credit programs for community facilities, single and multi-family housing, water and sewer systems and business development.  Further information on their programs is available at their website, www.rurdev.usda.gov/il/.
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Committed to the future of rural communities.
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